
Week 10   

Thursday 30 NSW Teachers Federation 24-Hour Strike 

   

Friday 1 PBL Reward Day 

  Last day of Term 2 

Week 1   

Monday 18 Staff Development Day - Staff only 

Tuesday 19 Students return 

Wednesday 20 Parent Teacher Interviews 

Week 2   

Tuesday 26 Athletics Carnival - Tom Hunter Park 

Thursday 28 Opportunity Class Placement Test 

Week 3   

Monday 1 Book Fair -  3pm - 4pm  

Tuesday 2 Book Fair -  8am - 9am and 3pm - 4pm 

Wednesday 3 Grandparents Day / Book Parade - 9:15am 

Book Fair - 10:30am - 4pm 

Week 5   

Monday 15 Stage 3 Camp  Depart -  8am  
 

Wednesday 17 Stage 3 Camp return - 4pm approx 

 

Principal - Mr T Jeff 16-30 Florabella  St, Warrimoo 2774 

Rel Infants Assistant Principal -  Ms S O’Connor Phone 4753 6182  

Primary Assistant Principal - Mrs E Harris Uniform Shop Hours 

School Administration Manager - Mrs J Mazenauer Monday  (even weeks) 8:30am - 9:30am 

http://www.warrimoo-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Thursday (odd weeks)  2:30pm - 3:15pm 

Email: Warrimoo-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

 Term 2 Week 10             Tuesday 28 June 2022 

What’s on at Warrimoo 

Aim High to Achieve 

NOTES DISTRIBUTED 

 
Notes can be accessed via this link below 

https://warrimoo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/TERM 2 

JULY PAYMENTS DUE 
Excursion            Amount               Due 
Athletics Carnival        $10.50                     20/7 

Footsteps                  as advised                 21/7 

Stage 3 Camp      Balance up to $324      1/8 

  
TERM 3 

AUGUST 

http://www.glenbrook-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://warrimoo-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes.html
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Dear Parents & Caregivers, 
 
End of Term 2 
At Warrimoo Public School Term 2 has been a very busy, yet rewarding 10 weeks. Please note that 
this Friday marks the conclusion of Term 2 and the beginning of the School Holiday period. School 
returns for all students on Tuesday 19 July 2022. I wish you all a safe, enjoyable and relaxing      
holiday period. 

 
 
 
 
 

School Reports 
All students received their class report on Monday 27

th
 June. The reports outlined student’s         

progress throughout Semester 1. Achievement and effort are indicated on these reports and the 
comments provide further details. Please read through the report with your child and reassure them 
that striving for their personal best is most important to remember. 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
Parent Teacher Interviews were scheduled for Thursday 30th June 2022, however, with the planned 
industrial action we have postponed them until Wednesday 20th July 2022 between 3:15pm and 

6:15pm. Further information regarding booking in for meetings was distributed with the      
Semester 1 reports.  
 

NSW Teachers Federation 24-Hour Strike 
The NSW Teachers Federation has called for a 24-hour strike for Thursday 30

th
 of June 2022 in  

relation to the Teachers Award. A survey was released to parents and caregivers on Wednesday of 
last week to establish anticipated student attendance numbers on this day. As the Principal of 
Warrimoo Public School I have the responsibility to ensure that our school remains adequately 
staffed to maintain our duty of care and safety for all students. 
 
As a result of the strike action our school will be providing minimal supervision of students on 
Thursday 30

th
 June. Normal timetabled classes will not be in operation. Where possible, students 

are encouraged to learn from home for the day and return to school on Friday 1st June.   
 
The Department’s learning from home resources will be available for ongoing curriculum support.  
You can access these at https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home  
 
Term 2 Silver Assembly 
On Thursday of Week 9, our school took the opportunity to conduct our Term 2 Silver Assem-
bly. I would like to congratulate the many students for their commitment, hard work and persever-
ance in achieving their goals.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home
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Winmalee Cup/ Plate 
On Thursday 16th June, students from Stage 2 and Stage 3 competed in the annual Soccer and 
Netball Winmalee Cup. Unfortunately, this event was cancelled in 2020 and 2021 due to the        
impacts of Covid-19. It has been reported back from the teachers who attended as team coaches, 
that all students performed with great school spirit and hard work. I thank our students and staff 
along with the parenting body for getting behind us.  
 
I am pleased to announce the following results from the day; 
• The Junior Soccer team tied in 3rd place with Hazelbrook Public School  
• The Senior Soccer team tied in 3rd place with Mt Riverview Public School 
• The Junior Netball team tied 3rd with Wycliffe 
• The Senior Netball team finished in outright 4th 
 
Congratulations is in order for all the students that represented Warrimoo Public 
School. 
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Stage 2 Camp – Yarramundi  
Throughout Week 8, students and staff from Stage 2 attended the Yarramundi camp. It was lovely 
to have our Stage 2 students participate in camp once more, as it has been 2 years without          
engaging in this space due to the impacts of Covid-19. I would like to thank the entire school     
community for their support of this event. Stage 3 will be attending The Tops Camp in Week 5 Term 
3. 
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2022 Premier’s Spelling Bee 
Throughout the last week we took the opportunity to conduct our in-school Stage 2 and Stage 3 
Premier’s Spelling Bee competition. The winning student will represent our school in the upcoming 
cluster competition later in the year. Congratulations to all children who participated and the winning 
students below. 

Stage 2 Winner –     Lev C 
Stage 2 Runner Up & Reserve –   Juno B 
Stage 3 Winner –     Freya C 
Stage 3 Runner Up & Reserve -   Bonnie S 

 
Athletics Carnival in Term 3 
The annual Warrimoo Sports Carnival is being held on Tuesday 26

th
 July 2022 in Week 2 of Term 3. 

We are looking forward to what I am certain will be a very enjoyable and rewarding 
day for the school. The carnival will be held at Tom Hunter Park in Faulconbridge 
with spectators able to attend the event. Information has been sent home via a fur-
ther written communication. If you have not received this information please make 
contact with our administration.  
 

Grandparent’s Day, Book Character Parade & Open Day 
In 2022 our school we be conducting the Grandparent’s Day, Book Character Parade and Open 
Day on Wednesday 3

rd
 August in Week 3 of Term 3. Please save this date and communicate the 

information to any family members who may be planning on attending.  
 
PBL Rewards Day 
On Friday 1

st
 July each class will be participating in a reward day activity to celebrate and 

acknowledge the magnificent attitudes and hard work the students have demonstrated in regards to 
our school Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) expectations of being Safe, Respectful and En-
gaged Learners. Congratulations students on your fine achievement and behaviour 
throughout Semester 1. 
 
Lost Property 
As we approach the end of the week it comes as a timely reminder to all our families 
that the lost property has again grown with many jumpers and jackets unclaimed. Please 
visit the lost property which is located under the administration shelter near the Infants block to 
check the many unclaimed items. Remember to label all your child’s clothing. Thank you! 
 
Canteen Kitchen Upgrade 
Work  commenced last week with the installation of the new kitchen in our school canteen. After the 
kitchen has been handed over to the school it will be operational once more. 
 
Playground Equipment Replacement  
As I am certain everyone is aware, the fixed equipment was severely damaged late in Term 1 when 
part of a tree came down on it throughout an evening. The Department of Education and insurance 
agencies have conducted an assessment of the equipment and contractors met at our school last 
week to begin the planning phase of replacing the playground. Work will potentially commence as 
early as Thursday and throughout the holidays to remove the old equipment. I have been informed 
that potentially, the new playground will not be installed and completed until early 2023. Like you 
and the students, I hope for an earlier completion date. 
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School Holiday Construction Work 
During the school holiday period there will be a substantial amount of work rebuilding a new 
retaining wall. The retaining wall to the north of the asphalt area has sustained a great deal of dam-
age from the roots of trees over a substantial period of time, resulting in the wall beginning to crack 
and lean. The existing brick retaining wall, fence lining the wall and parts of the upper level asphalt 
area will be replaced. During this meeting a timeframe will be established along with the impacts 
that will be caused across our school. Once this timeframe has been established I will communicate 
this back to our school community. 
 
Police Patrols at Warrimoo Public School  
Over the past week Springwood Police have been conducting random patrols of our school roads in 
the morning and afternoon. Please be vigilant when dropping off and picking up children from 
around the school. Additionally, I request that you be mindful of our neighbours when parking and 
ensure that you are not blocking their driveways.  
 
2023 School Enrolments 
Kindergarten enrolments and all other enrolments for 2023 are currently being taken. In order for us 

to prepare our classes and ensure that equitable class numbers are maintained it is 
essential that we have all the information needed leading into 2023 as early as possi-
ble. If you know of someone who is enrolling at Warrimoo Public School and has not 
yet done so, could you please pass on our school details? Additionally, if you have 

children in Kindergarten to Year 5 and are planning on moving at the end of the year, that infor-
mation is important also. 
 
 
I wish you a very happy and enjoyable school holiday period.  
 
My kindest regards, 
 
Mr Tony Jeff 
Principal 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lost 

 

 

 

 

 

 
If this belongs to you 
please see the Office 

staff  
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Premier’s Reading Challenge 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge for this year is well under way. Some students have already completed 
their challenge, and most are making great progress. Students in Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 will have 
their Premier’s Reading Challenge completed in library lessons. 3-6 are being supported in library lessons 
and in the classroom to read their 20 books themselves. The challenge closes on the 19th August.  
 

New games 
The library has recently purchased new games for the children to use during lunch times. These are a mix of 

educational games and some just for fun! Our library monitors have been enjoying spending time with the 

younger students and teaching them how to play. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The return of Mopsy the Library Bunny 

Many of our older students fondly remember Mopsy the Library Bunny. After two years away, Mopsy has 

returned to the library to meet Kindergarten and Year 1 for the first time. Mopsy enjoys having the children 

snuggle with her while they read books and show consideration for their friends by taking turns to sit with 

her.  
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Overdue books reminder 
We are very lucky at Warrimoo Public School to have such a wonderful collection of library books. So that 
everyone can enjoy them, it is important that library books are cared for at home and returned on time. 
There are currently a large number of books overdue and we would really like to have them back! We ask 
that everyone has a look at home for any books that have the Warrimoo Public School barcode on them and 
that these be returned to the library.  
In order to ensure that all students have access to our books fairly, from term 3 we will be starting to send 
home invoices for any books that are lost or damaged. This will allow us to replace the books so they can be 
enjoyed by others.  
Thank you for your understanding and your support of our school. 
 
Kind regards 
Mrs McRae 
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The School Photographer 
 

Sports and Co-curricular Photos are now available  
 

Order online at www.theschoolphotographer.com.au  
 

and use the online order code: 
 

22S1624EL46W 
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Our Book Fair this year will begin after school on Monday 1st August.  
  

The Fair will be open on these days and you are welcome to purchase books  
between the times of: 

 
 
   Monday 1

st
 August   3pm- 4pm 

 
       Tuesday 2

nd
 August  8am- 9am and 3pm- 4pm 

 
        Wednesday 3

rd
 August  10:30 - 4pm 

 
 
Students will also be able to purchase books during the second half of lunch time. 
Save your pocket money, there will be great books for sale! 

 
Payments  
Customers can pay using cash or EFTPOS at the time of purchase. Book fair ‘wishlists’ will also be 
sent home on Monday 1

st
 August. These have a section on the back where online payments can be 

made. 
 
Remember the children all benefit from your purchase as the library is able to purchase new books. 

Save the date! Along with our Book Fair, Wednesday 3
rd

 August will also be Book Parade, Grand-
parent’s Day and open classrooms for Education Week. We would like to invite family and friends 
and especially Grandparents to come and enjoy the day. Visitors are welcome to visit the student’s 
classrooms and see some of the fantastic work being done at Warrimoo Public School.  
 
Education week will be a huge week in our school, with the highlight being the events on Wednes-
day 3

rd
 August. We look forward to welcoming the Warrimoo community to celebrate education at 

Warrimoo Public School.   
 

The outline for Wednesday 3
rd

 August will be as follows; 
 
9.15am-10.15am   Book Character Parade (Please bring a collapsible chair to sit on) 
 
10.30am-11.15am  Open classrooms 
     Book Fair Open 
 
11.15am-11.45   Morning Tea, visitors welcome to stay with students 
     
11.45am     Normal classes resume 
                                          Book Fair remains open  
 
4:00pm                              Book Fair concludes                    
 
 
Kari McRae 
Teacher Librarian 
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